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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Bill Capie, Chairman

Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon                             

           Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Tuesday, February 11th, 2014 for a regular scheduled meeting at the Hart County Appraisal Department. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: Bill Capie, Chairman, Jerry McHan, Bobbie Busha, Larry Bramblett, and Ray Dillon, Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix, Assisstant Chief Appraiser, Missy Dove, Lamar Dalton, and Nikki Marcengill were present for the office staff. Attorney Walter Gordon came in later in the meeting to facilitate Executive Session. 

Nikki Marcengill took minutes for the meeting.

Mr. Capie called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m.
Motion was made my Mr. McHan to approve the agenda, as amended to include an executive session, seconded by Ms. Busha. Motion was passed 5-0.

Mr. Capie requested a motion to accept the minutes of the January 21st, 2014 meeting.  Motion was made by Ms. Busha, seconded by Mr.McHan, approval passed 5-0.

Assistant Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix, presented an automobile appeal to the Board for consideration.  Mr. Hix suggested a retail value and presented information to the Board on how he arrived at such value. Motion was made by Mr. Dillon, seconded by Ms. Busha, approval passed 5-0. 
Missy Dove presented a breach without penalty on parcel C02-004. Ms. Dove gave the Board background on the investigation. Ms. Busha made the motion to approve the breach without penalty. Mr. Dillon seconded, motion passed 5-0.

Assistant Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix, presented the Rural Land Sales Ratio study and discussed the process of qualifying the sales.

Chief Appraiser, Wayne Patrick, presented a power point presentation to bring the newer board members up to date on what a complete re-evaluation is and how it will be completed. 

Motion was made to accept the Personal Property Audit Selection Criteria Policy by Mr. McHan, seconded by Mr. Dillon, motion passed 5-0.

Motion was made to close public meeting and enter executive session at 10:31 a.m. by Mr. Dillon. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Busha, motion passed 5-0.

Motion was made to end executive session and reopen public session at 11:35 a.m. by Mr. Dillon, seconded by Ms. Busha, motion passed 5-0.

In the new business portion of the meeting Mr. Capie outlined three priorities for the next several months.  He and Wayne will prepare a short article for the newspaper to promote community understanding of the revaluation project.  In addition, the Board and the chief appraiser will work to implement two aspects of the new policy manual.  Ms. Busha and Mr. Bramblett will cooperate with Mr. Patrick to review and standardize staff Job Descriptions.  Mr. Patrick will work with Mr. McHan and Mr. Dillon to develop procedures for activity reports.
There being no public comment or any further business, Mr. Capie requested a motion to adjourn.  Mr. McHan made a motion, Mr. Bramblett seconded, motion was passed 5-0, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 

Bill Capie, Chairman


Bobbie Busha
Jerry McHan



Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon
* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

